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RIT Building To Become Boys' Club 
Ownership of Rochester Institute of 

Technology's Ritter-Clark Memorial Building 
at 155 Spring Street in downtown Rochester 
was officially transferred to the Emmet 
Blakeney Glea$on Memorial Fund Inc. for a 
new Boys' Club of Rochester facility on 
Wednesday, Oct. 18. 

Directors of the new Boys' Club ap­
proved last spring a commitment to raise 
$500,000 for an endowment fund to clear 
the way for the turnover of the building 
to them for a clubhouse. 

The Emmet Blakeney Gleason Memorial 
Fund is purchasing the building, which 
houses an ice rink, gymnasium, and other 
recreational facilities, for $700,000. 
Adjacent property at 8 Livingston Park also 
was involved in the purchase. 

A stipulation of the agreement was that 
the building would be given by the Gleason 
Fund to the Boys' Club if the club was 
successful in raising $500,000 in a commu­
nity endowment fund drive by Oct. 1. 

The Gleason Fund then was to donate 
$100,000 to the club to refurbish the build­
ing and convert its facilities to club use, 
and also give $250,000 to the endowment 
fund. 

Also as part of the sales agreement, 
RIT agreed to provide a parking lot for 
the new Boys' Club facilities, since the 
previous parking lot was taken by the state 
for new highway and expressway construction. 

Rochester had been the largest city 
in the nation without a Boys' Club. The 
club was formed here in the summer ·of 1971. 

Lloyd L. Hurst, lawyer and member of 
the New York State Human Rights Appeals 
Board, is president. 

Paul Miller, chairman and chief exec­
utive of Gannett Co., and an RIT trustee, 
is a national board member of Boys' Clubs 

of America and was active in establishing 
the club here. 

Hurst expects the Rochester club will 
serve several hundred boys as soon as it 
takes over the Ritter-Clark building, and 
eventually up to 2,000. 

The Ritter-Clark Building was built 
in the mid-1950's and was named in honor 
of the late Frank Ritter and the late George 
H. Clark. Both men contributed substantially 
to RIT's development. 

Much of the building's cost was borne 
by F. Ritter Shumway, honorary chairman of 

(Continued on Page 3) 

REIGNS OVER HOMECOMING 

Collette Fournier, representing the Black 
Awareness Coordinating Committee, was 
crowned RIT's 1972 Homecoming Queen during 
ceremonies at the Homecoming game Saturday. 
Her escort (at right) was Jeff Mondun, a 
fourth year photography student from Albany. 



Mailer To Speak Here 
RIT's College Union Board is bringing 

writer Norman Mailer to campus Thursday, 
Oct. 26, for a lecture-discussion at 8 p.m. 
in Clark Gymnasium. 

Mailer will speak about his writing 
and his fillillllaking, show some film clips, 
and talk with the audience. 

Part of the discussion will focus on 
his third and latest film, "Maidenstone," 
which will be shown the three days before 
Mailer's visit, Oct. 23, 24, and 25, at 
7:30 and 10 p.m. in Booth Auditorium. 

"Maidenstone" is being released for 
public viewing after a year at film festi­
vals, museums and private screenings. Sub­
titled a "mystery," it is a collage of 
Mailer's subconscious in which the author 
is Norman T. Kingsley, a movie director and 
candidate for U.S. president. 

The film was shot during the summer of 
1968, when Mailer called family, friends, 
associates, and some professional actors 
together to an estate in eastern Long Island. 
There was no script. 

'Tickets for Mailer's program are 
available at the College Union desk. 

TELEPHONE CHANGES 

Changes Name 
Phone No. 
464-2005 McGrath, Robert 
464-2572 Smith, Landis 
464-2149 Wojciechowski, Paul 
464-2225 Mets, Ruth L. 
464-6151 Finch, Karen 
464-2066 Greenley, Paul 
464-6151 Mergler, Rick 
464-2066 Smialek, Dan 

*464-1261 *Sims, Donald 
(also 6120 *Galloway, Ann 
and 6126) *Mitchell, Elizabeth 

*Chajchuk, Kathy 

Additions 

464-6151 Monette, Miriam 
" 464-2011 Ex. Ser. CCE 

464-2912 Ex. Ser. CCE 
464-2913 Ex. Ser. CCE 
464-2655 Bond, Kener 
464-2907 Dileep, Thakur 
464-2092 McQuay, Sidney 
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Engineering Film Series Continues 

"The Lead Matrix," a 27-minute film 
on the industrial uses of lead, will be 
shown at 1 p.m. Tuesdayt Oct. 24, in 
Room 1030 of the College of Engineering. 

Furnished by the U.S. Department of 
the Interior, the film is the second in a 
fall series of professional films for engi­
neers and students in related fields. The 
film series is sponsored by the College 
of Engineering. 

"Transistor Structure and Technology," 
a 38-minute colillllentary on how and why 
transistors work, will be shown on Tuesday, 
Oct. 31. 

Other planned films in the series are 
Strasenburgh Planetarium special--The Radio 
Sky, and several selections,furnished by 
the Department of the Interior: The Story 
of the Hoover Dam, The Barrier Between--­
Colorado's Irrigation Project, and The 
First Fifteen Years---Water Glean-Up Activ­
ities in the Ohio Valley. 

Times and locations for the other 
showings will be announced at a later date. 

Office 

SAS-ET 09-1211 
Housing 25-1080 
Mechanical 09-2081 
Ex. Ser. CCE OlC-1350 
NTID 09-1213 
NTID 09-1213 
NTID 09-12i3 
NTID 09-1213 
NTID 08-A162 
NTID 08-A162 
NTID 08-A162 
NTID 08-A162 

NTID 31D-1008 
Metro Center 
Metro Center 
Metro Center 

SAC 07A-3596 
Dist. Lab MF-518 
Cont. Ed. M-120 
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BEVIER GALLERY: '72 Faculty Show, Oct. 23-Nov. 17, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through 
Friday. 

MARINE MIDLAND BANK DOWNTOWN: School for American Craftsmen show, 9:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Monday through Thursday, 9:30 a.m. to 6 p.m. Friday. 

News and Newsmakers 

Dr. V.V. Raman of the physics department of the College of Science has an article on 
"Science and Relevance" in the October issue of the Journal of General Education. A 
copy is available at the desk in the Wallace Library ••• Dr. Richard L. Rinehart and 
Dr. Richard D. Zakia recently conducted a one-day seminar on teaching for the faculty 
of St. Agnes High School ••• The recent issue of College and University Business has an 
article on televised engineering instruction at RIT authored by Dr. Richard D. Zakia 
and Dr. Richard A. Kenyon ••• Pam King has been promoted to senior designer in the Creative 
Services department of Communications Services ••• Michael Schwartz, a second-year business 
administration student, was RIT's in�titutional award winner in the validation of intro­
ductory level examinations developed for the Regents External Degree Program in Business 
••. Joseph Waldinsperger, counselor-coordinator of the Machine Shop Program for the College 
of Continuing Education, Applied Science Division, has received his author's copy of a 
Technical Monograph. Under the auspices of the New York State Education Department, he 
co-authored a series of instructor's guides on the various phases of the machine tool 
industry ••• Carol Rosa, a senior at Sperry High School in Henrietta, spent a day last week 
in the department of Controller William Welch under a "Shadow Operation" program in which 
Sperry students "follow around" people in fields they might have career interests in ••• 
Norman Coombs, associate professor of history in the College of General Studies, had his 
book The Black Experience in America published by Twayne Publishers as Volun1e 2 in the 
Twayne series on the imm:,_grant in American history ••• Pellegrino Nazzaro, associate pro­
fessor of history, wrote an article, "The Manifesto of the North American Anti-Fascist 
Alliance, New York, August 26, 1926," which appeared in the Summer 1972 issue of Labor 
History ••• Dr. Andrew J. DuBrin of the College of Business spoke to the West Irondequoit 
Book Club Tuesday on his book, Women in Transition. 

RITTER-CLARK BUILDING TO BECOME BOYS' CLUB 
(Continued from Page 1) 

Sybron Corp. and a grandson of Frank Ritter, 
and other members of the Ritter family. 
Shumway, active in an effort to preserve 
the building for skating and other recre­
ational use, is a director of the Boys' 
Club of Rochester and a member of the RIT 
Board of Trustees. 

The late Mrs. Miriam B. Gleason estab­
lished the Emmet Blakeney Gleason Memorial 
Fund in 1959 in memory of her son, who 
served as the third president of Gleason 
Works from 1947 until his death in 1958. 

A Gleason Fund spokesman said, "'.Among 
others, Paul Miller of the Gannett Co. and 
Howard F. Carver, president of Gleason 
Works, had the foresight to see that the 

Rochester area would be well served by a 
Boys' Club. The gifts committee of the 
fund felt this particular project, which 
offers the prospect of helping to mold 
young men into more useful adults, offered 
a very worthwhile endeavor which the fund 
should support." 

James R. Buchholz, vice president of 
business and finance at RIT, stated, "RIT 
is heartened that through the imagination 
and commitment of the Gleason Fund, the 
Boys' Club and its various patrons, that 
this important recreational facility will 
see new dimensions of service to the youth 
of Rochester." 
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RINTI 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 20 

IN-PLANT PRINTING MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION: meeting, all da~ GARC. Contact: William 
Siegfried, Ext. 2758. 

WOMEN'S CLUB INTERNATIONAL STUDENT DINNER: 5 p.m., South Lounge, Kate Gleason Memorial 
Building. Contact: Special Events, Ext. 2346. 

TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "The Trap," 7: 30 and 9 p .m., Ingle Audci..torium. 
'.FREDERICK W. BREHM MEMORIAL LECTURE IN PHOTOGRAPHY: by William David Wright, professor 

of applied optics at Imperial College of Science Technology, London University, 8 p.m., 
College of General Studies Auditorium. ----------SATURDAY, OCTOBER 21 

NEW YORK STATE SOCIETY OF CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS: meeting, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., Multi-
Purpose Room. Contact: William Gasser, Ext. 2312. 

CROSS COUNTRY: ICAC at Hobart, 11 a.m. 
FOOTBALL: RIT at Scranton, 1:30 p.m. 
SOCCER: Utica at RIT, 2 p.m. 
COLLEGE ENGLISH ASSOCIATION: meeting, 2:30-8:30 p.m., Booth Auditorium. Contact: Mark 

Price, Ext. 2449. 
TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "Hellstrom Chronicle," 7: 30 and 9 p .m., Ingle Auditorium. 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 22 
RIT FORUM GROUP:' meeting,6 to 11 p.m., North Lounge, Kate Gleason Memorial Building. 

Contact: Special Events, Ext. 2346. 
TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "Mondo Cane," 7:30 and 9 p.m., Ingle Auditorium. 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 23 
FREE UNIVERSITY FILMS: "Thursday's Children," "The Broken Bridge," "Children Without 

Words," 7: 30 p. m., 06-A205. 
TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "Maidens tone," 7: 30 and 10 p .m., Booth Auditorium. 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 24 
Nlci.<.ELODEON SERIES: "Flight to Destruction~-" noon and 1 p.m., Ingle Auditorium. 
RIT STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY: Seminar-lecture by Mark Kaufman, photography editor of 

Playboy magazine, 12:30 and 2 p.m., Booth Auditorium, free and open to public. 
COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING FILM: "The Lead Matrix," 1 p.m., Room 1030, College of Engineering. 
TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "Maidenstone," 7: 30 and 10 p.m., Booth Auditorium. 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25 
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOLS OF ART CONFERENCE: all day, Inn on the Campus. Contact: 

Stanley Witmeyer, Ext. 2643. 
CROSS COUNTRY: RIT and Ithaca at Hobart, 2 p.m. 
SOCCER: RPI at RIT, 3 p.m. 
COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL CONCERN: lecture by Dr. Leslie Wilbur of Worcester Polytechnical 

Institute, "Nuclear Energy Sources," 4 p.m., Ingle Auditorium. 
TALISMAN FILM FESTIVAL: "Maidens tone," 7: 30 and 10 p.m., Booth Auditorium. 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 26 
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOLS OF ART CONFERENCE: all day, Booth Auditorium. Contact: 

Stanley Witmeyer, Ext. 2643. 
ASSOCIATION FOR GENERAL AND LIBERAL STUDIES: conference, all day, Ingle Auditorium. 

Contact: Paul Bernstein, Ext. 244 7. 
AMERICAN CHEMICAL SOCIETY: lecture, "The Marketing Viewpoint," by Dr. Eugene Fram of the 

Center for Management Study, 8 p.m., Room 1250 of the College of Science. Contact: 
Dr. Fram, Ext. 2360. 

COLLEGE UNION BOARD LECTURE: Norman Mailer, 8 p.m., Clark Gym. Contact: Bob Bruzgo, 
Ext. 2509. 

The next edition of News and Events will cover the period of Oct. 27 through Nov. 2. 
Deadline for material for that issue is Monday, Oct. 23. Send material to News and 
Events, c/o Communications Services, or call 2330. 
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